1947 Journey of Reconciliation (First Freedom Ride)

New research findings


Further investigation has confirmed that the Trailways bus station was on the corner of Rosemary and Columbia when the first Freedom Riders came to Chapel Hill on April 13, 1947.


Coverage in the Daily Tar Heel was extensive, and the Freedom Ride stirred up a great deal of debate on campus. Ten to fifteen students, including the editor of the DTH, helped protect the Freedom Riders from racist cab drivers and stayed in Rev. Charles Jones house to protect the property when Jones and his family had to briefly leave town.


The events garnered statewide media coverage, propelling the Freedom Rides, the Fellowship of Reconciliation, and Rev. Jones to statewide and national attention.


On campus and in Chapel Hill there was a great deal of antagonism directed at the Freedom Rides and Rev. Jones, and some campus organizations reaffirmed their commitment to Jim Crow. There was also a great deal of support for the Freedom Rides. 
What is not clear from media coverage is the involvement of African Americans in Chapel Hill.

